It's a great pleasure and honor to have a wonderful fellowship with you all.

I thank you and all the members in the Church for all your prayers and support for me to spread the gospel of Christ.

December and January was busy months for us.

On 25th December, Lords day two souls were baptized into Christ. I have studied with these two.

In the month of January-

9th to 13th we conducted bible classes for men in our congregation. We had 86 members which included preachers and young men from different places who attended to these classes. We thank brother Ed Harrell for bringing solid bible teachers to teach in these classes. We had ten American preaches in this trip.

On 13th and 14th we conducted gospel meetings in our Church. Our guest preachers were Lance Bowman and David Barnes. On 13th one young man was baptized into Christ.

On 15th, Lords day brother Ed Harrell preached in our congregation His lesson was very much encouragement to all of us.

We had bible classes and worship services on 20th to 22nd with different Churches in Mumbai. By the grace of God all meeting went on well for HIS glory and all the Christians were edified and 3 souls were baptized in to Christ.

I thank you and all the members for prayers and support. We are labourers together with God.